FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL
MEETING
12/15/2020
4:30 PM
Town Hall

Call to order
Roll call

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order. At roll call the following
members were present: Mr. Holland, Ms. Jones, Ms. Linder, Mr. Newbury and Ms. Seymore.

Minutes

Mr. Holland moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore, to accept the minutes of the previous meeting
(November 10-20). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

The limb cutting has been completed. Our Public Works Supt. (David Culp) bought up the observation that
some of the remaining limbs look like they are rotten and that at a later date the limbs would have to be cut
or the tree taken down.

The Council campaign financial reports are due in the town hall office. They will be kept in the office.

Mr. Jim Seymore was scheduled to address the Council, but he didn’t show up. Mayor Newbury told

the Council that Mr. Seymore was not happy with the ditch project beside his house. He told the Mayor that
if the town did not put in a culvert for his property that he would take further measures.

New Business

The Mayor asked the Council for suggestions for 2021 Budget. She said that she was working on it and they
would approve this budget in the January meeting.

The AD&D cards were given to the members to be signed and changes to be made for their beneficiary, if
necessary.

Mrs. Newbury is in discussion Mr. William Hood of Communities Unlimited, about getting a rural
development grant with a 50% match to repair the floors at Town Hall.

Mr. John Haen asked to be scheduled on the agenda to address the Council about closing an alley at his
house. He didn’t show up at the meeting.

Mayor Newbury told the Council that she was still trying to get a state trooper to make random trips to
Felsenthal, but have not gotten a return call from him. She told the Council that she would continue
to work to make this happen. In addition, the Council wants County patrols on a regular basis.

Mrs. Newbury told the Council that there was a problem with one of our property owners who has been
causing problems with other persons in our town. This person’s dog, running loose against town ordinances,



attacked another dog and caused several hundred dollars worth of veterinarian bill damage to this dog. In
addition, this person chased down a couple of guys and threatened them with a gun. This is all on video. The
Sheriff’s office was called, and the Mayor is going to follow up on what is going to be done about this
problem.

Financials

Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury, to accept the Financial Report as written for
the month of (November 10, 20). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Jones moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Holland, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was
unanimous. The motion passed.
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